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CHAP. 51 

county. If, at any such first election, the total 
number of votes cast for or against acceptance of 
this Act is less than 20% of the total votes for all 
candidates for Governor cast in the county in the 
next previous gubernatorial election, the county com
missioners may call not more than one other special 
election to be held within 18 months of the adjourn
ment of the session of the Legislature that passed 
this Act. 

The result of these elections shall be declared 
by the county commissioners of Cumberland County in 
due certificates filed by the county clerk with the 
Secretary of State. 

Effective Pending Referendum. 

CHAPTER 51 
H.P. 1111 - L.D. 1621 

AN ACT to Establish a Portion of the Boundary 
between the Town of Clinton in the 
County of Kennebec and the Town of 

Pittsfield in the County of Somerset. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

Boundary line. Th~ boundary line between the 
Town of Clinton in the County of Kennebec and the 
Town of Pittsfield in the County of Somerset shall 
commence at a granite monument marked "TL" at the 
northwesterly corner of the Town of Burnham in the 
County of Waldo, as said northwesterly corner is de
fined by Private and Special Law 1983, chapter 66; 
thence North eleven degrees, fifty-three minutes, 
thirty seconds West (N 11-53-30 W) passing through 
the monuments identified on the plan hereinafter ref
erenced, a distance of three thousand six hundred 
fifty-nine and two tenths feet (3,659.2') to a gran
ite monument marked "TL"; thence South seventy-nine 
degrees, twenty-six minutes, zero seconds East (S 
79-26-00 E) passing through a monument shown on the 
plan hereinafter referenced, a distance of two thou
sand eight hundred ninety-five and seven tenths feet 
(2,895.7') to a granite monument marked "TL"; thence 
North ten degrees, forty-one minutes, zero seconds 
East (N 10-41-00 Ej passing through a monument shown 
on the plan hereinafter referenced, a distance of two 
thousand seven hundred ninety-eight and nine tenths 
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feet (2,798.9') to a granite monument marked "TL", 
found on the southerly side of a public roadway lo
cally known as Johnson Flat Road. The Town of Pitts
field in the County of Somerset being on the general
ly easterly side of said boundary and the Town of 
Clinton in the County of Kennebec being on the gener
ally westerly side of said boundary. 

Bearings referenced in the above description are ori
ented to Grid North; Maine State Coordinate System 
(1927); East Zone. 

The within described boundary being the same shown on 
a plan entitled "Survey Plan of a Portion of the Cor
porate Boundary between Town of Pittsfield - Somerset 
County and Town of Clinton - Kennebec County", dated 
April 11, 1985, prepared by PLISGA & DAY, Land Sur
veyors to be recorded in the Somerset County and Ken
nebec County Registries of Deeds. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 

CHAPTER 52 
S.P. 629 - L.D. 1647 

AN ACT Amending the Charter of 
Farmington Village Corporation. 

Emergency preamble. Whereas, Acts of the Legis
lature do not become effective until 90 days after 
adjournment unless enacted as emergencies; and 

Whereas, Private and Special Law 1911, chapter 
142, section 2, as amended, confers and grants cer
tain purposes and powers on and to the Farmington 
Village Corporation, including the right to organize 
and maintain a fire department and a police depart
ment; and 

Whereas, the sole function now being exercised by 
the Farmington Village Corporation which was con
ferred by Private and Special Law 1911, chapter 142, 
section 2, is the ownership, operation and mainte
nance of a water works system; and 

Whereas, the Town of Farmington is providing po
lice and fire protection in the territory of the 
Farmington Village Corporation and exercising other 
municipal functions in the territory; and 


